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Board of Supervisors
March 23, 2015

the removal of the attached garape, a sign for special cvents for the Calvary Church, and a re-scheduled
hearing for side yard setbacks for an accessory structure greater than 250 square feet. The Board does not
wish for the solicitor to attend any of the four upcoming zoning hearings.

6. PLANNING: Nonc.

7. ENGINEERING: Mr. Wynn stated a pre-construction mecting was held for the Regency at
Hilltown development and construction is scheduled for mid-April.

8. UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.

9. NEW BUSINESS:

a) Steve Kendra — Civic Association Presentation — no one was present.

b} Scott Drumbore. H&K — Requesting for extension of hours of Concrete, Asphalt, and
Crushing Plant at the Skunkhollow Quarry — Township Manager Richard Schnaedter stated H&K has
requested, per their letter dated March 11, 2015, to operate the concrete batch plant, asphalt batch plant,
and the crushing plant between the hours of 6:30 pm to 6:30 am, Monday through Saturday, between
March 23, 2015 and April 30, 2015, excluding holidays. ~ Motion was made by Supervisor Groff, and
seconded by Chairman Mclihinney, to grant the extension of operating hours at the Skunkhollow Quarry
from March 23, 2015 and April 30, 2015, excluding holidays, according to the request letter dated March
11,2015. Motion passed 2-1 with Supervisor Bennington being the opposing vote. There was no public
comment.

c) Discussion of expanding snow clearance Ordinance — Mr. Schnaedter received a request
from a resident who would like their street to be added to the list requiring sidewalk snow removal. After
discussion, Mr. Schnaedter will contact the resident, give him a copy of the ordinance, and explain that '/
of the residents on the road will nced to sign a petition requiring sidewalk snow removal in order for it to
be presented in front of the Board of Supervisors for their consideration at a public meeting. Chief
Engelhart stated the original intent of the ordinance was for the children that had to walk to school. The
children residing at the road in question do not walk to school but need to get to the bus stop.

d) Discussion of adopting local limits to regular discharges of process wastewater pollutants
to the Hatfield Twp. Municipal Authority Wastewater Treatment Plant — Mr. Schnaedter stated a letter
was received from the Hatfield Township Municipal Authority requesting the Township to adopt revised
limits and update the 2011 resolution. Supervisor Groff stated HTMA has revised its local limits for
regulating discharges of process wastewater in accordance with PADEP and USEPA pretreatment







